FEMA Fire Management Assistance
Granted for the Diamond Fire

Release Date: June 28, 2023

OAKLAND, Calif. — The Federal Emergency Management Agency’s (FEMA)
regional administrator authorized the use of federal funds on June 27 to assist the
state of Arizona to combat the Diamond Fire burning in Maricopa County.

On June 27, the state of Arizona submitted a request for a Fire Management
Assistance Grant (FMAG). At the time of the request, the fire threatened 100
homes in and around Scottsdale and required the mandatory evacuation of more
than 1,100 people. The fire also threatened a fire station, horse barns, golf
courses and the McDowell Mountain Regional Park.

FMAGs provide federal funding for up to 75 percent of eligible firefighting
costs. The Disaster Relief Fund provides allowances for FMAGs through FEMA to
assist in fighting fires that threaten to become a greater incident.

Eligible costs covered by FMAGSs can include expenses for field camps,
equipment use, materials, supplies and mobilization, and demobilization activities
attributed to fighting the fire.

For more information on FMAGS, visit fema.gov/assistance/public/fire-
management-assistance.

HiHH

FEMA'’s mission is helping people before, during, and after disasters. Follow
FEMA Region 9 online at twitter.com/femaregion9.

Page 1 of 1

Page printed at fema.gov/press-release/20250122/fema-fire-management-assistance-granted- 04/30/2025
diamond-fire


https://www.fema.gov/press-release/20250122/fema-fire-management-assistance-granted-diamond-fire
https://www.fema.gov/press-release/20250122/fema-fire-management-assistance-granted-diamond-fire
https://www.fema.gov/assistance/public/fire-management-assistance
https://www.fema.gov/assistance/public/fire-management-assistance
http://www.twitter.com/femaregion9
https://www.fema.gov/press-release/20250122/fema-fire-management-assistance-granted-diamond-fire
https://www.fema.gov/press-release/20250122/fema-fire-management-assistance-granted-diamond-fire

